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Sheriff Brian Burnett reports on October 25th, 2018 at approximately 1:45 PM the 
Columbia River Drug Task Force served a search warrant in the 200 block of North 
Chelan Avenue in Wenatchee. 

CRDTF received several recent complaints of suspected drug activity in the residence.  
Through investigation, they were able to develop probable cause for the arrest of two 
28 year old Wenatchee male residents for unlawful possession of a firearm.  The task 
force obtained a search warrant for the residence and for the arrest of the two subjects. 

Due to the possibility of firearms in the residence and the potential number of 
occupants, it was determined the Chelan County Regional SWAT Team would be used 
initially to serve the warrant.  The two subjects named on the warrant were arrested 
and the residence was cleared without incident.  Three other occupants of the 
residence were taken into custody on arrest warrants as well. 

Chelan Avenue was closed from Fifth Street to Second Street for approximately one 
hour while the residence was cleared and neighboring businesses were asked to 
shelter in place. 

Washington State Department of Corrections Officers, Wenatchee Police Department, 
Chelan County Sheriff’s Office, and City of Wenatchee Public Works assisted with this 
operation. 

The Chelan County Regional SWAT Team is comprised of Officers and Deputies from 
the Wenatchee Police Department and Chelan County Sheriff’s Office.  The Columbia 
River Drug Task Force is comprised of Detectives from Chelan County Sheriff’s Office, 
Wenatchee Police Department, East Wenatchee Police Department, and Washington 
State Patrol.    
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